From: murugesan subramaniyan

Sent: Saturday, September 30, 2023 9:40 PM

To: SPPC < sppc@london.ca >

Cc: Rahman, Corrine < crahman@london.ca; City of London, Mayor < mayor@london.ca>

Subject: [EXTERNAL] Concerns Regarding Proposed Homeless Support Facility at 705 Fanshawe Park

Road West

Dear Members of the London City Council,

I trust this email finds you well. I am writing to express my deep concerns about the proposed establishment of a homeless support facility at 705 Fanshawe Park Road West. This location is in close proximity to my residence and several essential community establishments, prompting me to raise these critical concerns for your consideration.

While I wholeheartedly support initiatives aimed at addressing homelessness and providing assistance to those in need, I believe it is essential to thoroughly evaluate the implications of the chosen site. This is not a matter of opposition but rather a plea to safeguard the safety, well-being, and overall quality of life of our community members, particularly our vulnerable populations.

Here are the specific concerns that I wish to bring to your attention:

Proximity to Residential Areas: The proposed homeless support facility is situated perilously close to residential neighborhoods, including my own. The potential impact on the safety and tranquility of our residential areas is a cause for significant concern.

Security and Safety: As residents, our primary concern is the safety and security of our families. The presence of a homeless support facility in close proximity to our homes raises legitimate safety concerns. It is paramount that we ensure our families can live without fear and anxiety.

Community Well-being: We are concerned about the potential for increased disturbances, such as crime and anti-social behavior, that may arise as a result of this facility's presence. Our community has worked diligently to foster a safe and harmonious environment, and we fear that these efforts may be undermined.

Accessibility to Essential Services: While supporting the homeless community is vital, we believe that it is equally important to ensure that these facilities are adequately equipped to provide comprehensive support services to those in need. We hope the proposed facility will provide comprehensive assistance to its residents.

In conclusion, I want to emphasize that we fully acknowledge the critical importance of addressing homelessness and mental health challenges within our city. Our intention is not to obstruct these efforts but to advocate for a thorough evaluation of the chosen location and its potential impact on our community.

I respectfully request that you and the esteemed City Council carefully consider the concerns raised by residents in the vicinity of 705 Fanshawe Park Road West. We stand ready and willing to collaborate with you to explore alternative locations for the homeless support facility that can better ensure the safety and well-being of all residents.

Thank you for your attention to this matter. I eagerly await your response and look forward to engaging in a constructive dialogue on this significant issue.

Yours sincerely,

Murugesan S